ACTIVITY REPORT- APRIL AND MAY 2011

Youth Camp
We supported and participated on the youth camp which was hosted by our convention. 4 youths of our
church participated and Anneth Rodriguez was a camp counselor.

Young Adult’s Camp
On the same manner we supported the Young Adult’s Camp to which 4 of our young
adults participated.

Conference for Pastors and their Families, Monterrey N.L.
Brother Artemio Benavidez, his family, my family and | attended this conference; it was a great blessing
and a great way to renew or strengths to continue with our ministry.

Children’s Celebration
We had a Children’s Celebration at our church. Approximately 70 children
attended, we shared the gospel and a small gift to each child.

Conference for Pastors and Leaders, Camecuaro Mich.

We helped organized and carried out the annual pastor and leaders
conference. This conference is organized in conjunction with Greene County Baptist Association of
Missouri. We had approximately 70 people in attendance. We give thanks to God for the support of our
brothers and sisters and for each conference that was given which was a blessing for all of us.

Mother’s Day
With a great breakfast, that is the way we celebrated mother’s day. We had an evangelistic emphasis;
sadly we did not get the response that we expected from the community.

Cell groups

We continue to work on home cell groups with an emphasis in discipleship.
We are grateful to God that a new home has opened its doors and 5 new
people are attending as well as 3 children.

New Neighborhoods

We are visiting house to house and reaching out in several new neighborhoods.
1. Los agaves 2. El Vergel (we are praying that we might find a home where we can start a cell group in
this neighborhood).

Seminar
We are grateful that 3 individuals from our church have enrolled in seminary in order to better prepare
themselves for ministry.
Brother Artemio Benavidez
Sister Rocié Rosas de Benavidez
Sister Carmen Alcald Duran

Discipleship

We have been using the bible study Experiencing God. We completed the series
and graduated 6 brothers/sisters of our congregation.

We have started two new bible study groups and we are using the discipleship




training Experiencing God and The Mind of Christ. We have also started a bible study group for new
believers and candidates for baptism.

Brother Manuel Magallanes

Our church is supporting the ministry of Brother Magallanes. He works
with ex-convicts and their families. On June 5™ we had our first evening
service at the facilities that he was allowed to used, which were in really
bad conditions. He is working to make improvements in order to make it
accessible for meetings. Starting in June we will support Brother Magallanes financially.

Please help us pray for:

1°* Our church’s ministry team and their families

2" The cell groups and the families that have opened their homes

3" The neighborhoods where we are reaching out with the Gospel

4™ Each of the three leaders who have started seminary

5" A new location where we can meet with Brother Magallanes, the ex-convicts, and their families



